
Kyrene Aprende 

 

November 21, 2023 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

  

November 21: PTSO Restaurant Day- Panda Express 

November 22-24: No School- Thanksgiving Break 

November 28-30: NWEA Testing 

December 1: PBIS Store 

December 7: NJHS Meeting 

December 7: Spelling Bee- 3pm 

December 7: Choir Concert @ Corona HS- 7pm 

December 8: Jag Spotlight Breakfast 

  
 

 

View Full Calendar 

 

 

  
 

 

 

  

  

NO SCHOOL! 
  

Wednesday, 11/22- 

Friday, 11/24 
  
  

Have a fun & safe break! 
 

 

  
 

 

 

Jag Spotlight- 2nd Quarter 
 

 

Each quarter, content area teachers are being asked to nominate students who exemplify outstanding 

behaviors/skills in their classes. Let's celebrate our Jag Spotlight Students for 2nd Quarter! 
 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/CxTieuCyXiZuNp5b9Wrnag~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0Q3aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9QYWdlLzE0I2NhbGVuZGFyOS8yMDIzMTEwMS9tb250aFcHc2Nob29sbUIKZVWhKF1lGxlHg1IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


6th Grade                                    7th Grade                                8th Grade            

Jace Ball                                              Adriel Arellano Leal                         Layla Bailey 

Paige Boyce                                          Sam Borns                                       Trenton Brown  

Addyson Coor-Martindale                      Conner Correll                                 Ilarion Gonzales 

Madelyn Danzer                                    Olivia Ewing                                    Marina Jovanovic 

Delilah Doughty                                    Lilly Hillman                                    Kobe Kitani 

Taliya Drake                                         Kadence Larson                                Ella Peters   

Aldrin Edwin                                         Delia McCormick                              Drake Royse  

Shaelyn Glider                                      Zakary Skalka                                  Kaleigh Watanabe 

Elisa Griffey Castillo                             Annabelle Whitesides   

Musa Hamideh 

Jonathan Henderson 

Mayumi Julius 

Ellie Kaufman 

Violet Nelson 

Ava Royse 

Eliya Shivers 

Matthew Stocker 

Daliyah Taylor 

Viraj Verma 

  
 

 

 

Message from PTSO 
 

 

The Aprende PTSO would like to offer our sincere gratitude and thanks as we head into our 

Thanksgiving Break. Together, we raised over $20,000 for our school for our Aprende Rocks fundraiser. 

Here are a few highlights:  
  

We gave away over 100 prizes between the weekly prizes, Fall Break Frenzy prize, Donor prizes & our 

night of Regular and Grand Prize drawings. 
  

Top Grade-Level Fundraisers: 

6th - Sebastian C. 

7th - Wyatt F. 

8th - Mia H. 
  

Top Fundraising Advisory Class (by Grade): 

6th - Sutherland 

7th - Polay 

8th - Blomberg 
  

Be on the lookout for our posts on how we are putting your money to good use for our students, staff 

and campus! Happy Thanksgiving! 

  
 

 

 

PTSO Fundraiser 
 

 



Take a break from cooking and eat at PANDA EXPRESS on Tuesday, 11/21 at Chandler Fashion 

Center!! Your Aprende PTSO will get 20% back from all sales when you show the flyer below. Thank you 

so much for your support!!! 
 

 

  

 

  
 

 

 



Jag Players Fundraiser 
 

 

 

  
 

 

 



  

 

Parents/guardians are asked to call the 24 hour attendance line 480.541.6201 each day that their child 

is absent. Please leave a message spelling the student's name, grade, date(s) of the absence and reason 

for absence. If a phone call is not received, or if the school has not been able to contact the 

parent/guardian, the student will be given an unexcused absence. 

  

As a reminder, students who are absent from school the day of an activity MAY NOT attend the activity 

(i.e. classroom party; a middle school dance or sporting event; an after-school enrichment club; or Kids 

Club care after school). 

  
 

 

 

Student Sign-Out 
 

 

  

We understand students will need to be signed out for appointments, etc. 

Please try to avoid signing out your student after 2:55pm. The last 10 

minutes of school tend to be hectic and we appreciate your understanding. 

  

Also, please try to limit the amount of items being dropped off in the front 

office (water bottles, lunches, sweatshirts). Every time we need to call a 

classroom, it is disruptive to the class. 
 

 

  
 

 

 

Traffic Flow Pattern 
 

 

Below is a map showing the traffic flow pattern for entering & exiting parking lots for student drop off 

& pick up at Aprende & Brisas. There are “Do Not Enter Signs” on the Exits to each of our parking lot 

driveways. Please do not use the North Staff Parking Lot during drop off and pick up times. This parking 

lot is for staff and buses only during those times. Please review the map – it shows where to drop off 

and pick up depending on the direction you enter our school zone. Also, there should be no dropping 

your student off when you are stopped in middle of the road. This is a huge safety concern. We also 

prefer that you utilize the drop off system instead of parking on the street or at Desert Breeze Park to 

drop your child off at school as this causes more traffic issues and interrupts the way the flow of traffic 

is supposed to work.  

  

If you travel from Ray Road you will turn left into the shared parking lot in front of Brisas/Aprende 

offices to drop off & pick up, exit right back towards Ray Road. Once you pull into the parking lot and 

come to a stopping point in the drop off line, your child should immediately exit the vehicle onto the 



sidewalk and enter the school. This allows you to be ready to move and exit the parking lot when the 

line moves again. Please stay in the drop off line and wait for the line to move to exit.  

  

If you travel from McClintock you will turn right into the parking lot in front of Brisas' Field 

(playground/preschool), pull all the way forward, and your child will exit onto the sidewalk and walk in 

front of Brisas to Aprende.  You will exit this parking lot by turning left and return in the direction of 

McClintock. Thank you. 

  

Also, for the safety of everyone, we need every student and parent that walks across Desert Breeze 

Blvd to use one of our cross walks. We have a cross walk at the stop sign at Desert Breeze Blvd and 

Joshua and another cross walk in front of the Brisas parking lot. We ask that everyone do their part 

keeping the students safe as they make their way to and from school. No Jaywalking or U-Turns 

Allowed! Thank you for putting safety first!  
 

 

  

 

  
 

 

 

  

 



Quarter 2 Sports 
 

 

Boys Basketball: 

11/20 - The Varsity team continues its undefeated season tonight against Akimel. We won 61-38 and 

the lead scorers were Saki, Isaiah Rider and Marcello. 3 more games in the season and we are looking 

and playing together as a solid team. 
  

11/20 – The JV Boys Basketball Team got off to a fast start to take a 9-point lead.  They held off the 

comeback from Akimel A-Al to seal the Victory.  Next game Monday November 27th at 

KTA.  Happy Thanksgiving! 
  

Girls Softball: 

Thank you all so much for coming out to support our fabulous Jaguar ladies on 11/20. I know the girls 

love it, and so do we!  So many great things happened. Congratulations to LG (Grace) for getting the 

game ball! She was a fabulous pinch runner for Doss!  All the girls did such great work. 
 

 

COMING UP: 

  

Basketball: 

Varsity:               

11/27 vs KMS @ KMS 

11/30 vs PUE @ PUE 

  

JV:                        

11/27 vs KTA @ KTA 

11/30 vs PUE @ PUE 

  

Soccer: 

11/27 vs KMS @ KMS 

11/30 vs PUE @ PUE 

  

Softball: 

11/27 vs KMS @ APR 

11/30 vs PUE @ APR 

  

Wrestling: 

11/28 vs CEN @ APR 

11/30 vs KMS @ KMS - JV ONLY 

  

**All game schedules can be found on our Aprende webpage under Athletics. ** 
 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Athletic Director, Amy Violette, aviolette@kyrene.org or 

Athletic Secretary, Melissa Harris mharris@kyrene.org  480-541-6203  

  

Office hours:  7:30am-4pm 

Address:  777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd., East #2, Chandler, AZ  85226 
 

 

mailto:aviolette@kyrene.org
mailto:mharris@kyrene.org


  
 

 

 

  

  

 

The Kyrene Foundation, in partnership with the Kyrene School District, is hosting its annual Turkey & 

Trimmings / Winter Wonderland Donation Drive. We are asking for only monetary donations for the 

event. Monetary and gift cards cannot be accepted. We are unable to accept tangible gift donations. 

 

Your $150 donation will provide holiday food for two Kyrene children and their families. Because of an 

increase in family needs, over 1300 children & 500 families are in need of your help.  

  

Make an online donation or sponsor today through Dec. 13, 2023 

at www.kyrenefoundation.org/donationdrive2023 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Kyrene Positive Parenting – December Presentations 

  
The Kyrene School District is pleased to continue the successful Positive Parenting Series this school 

year, focusing on issues that affect families both at school and at home. We hope you can join us. 

  

Dec. 13 – SnapChat – What every Parent Needs to Know 

  

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Jti7qpmkQ3Z1iueSMFqhFg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP4RzA2h0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvaG1nclNGdkxsTHF2QzktcGpFTjROZ35-L0FBQUFBUUF-


SnapChat- What every Parent Needs to Know 

Participants will learn the dangers teenagers could face when using the social media platform 

SnapChat.  

  

Presenter: Kaitlyn Demich 

  

Date and Time 

December 13, 2023 

6:00-7:00pm 

  

Location: Online 

  

Registration Link  

  
 

 

 

  

 

Ready for a Day of Play? 

  

Free Fun for the Entire Family! 

  

Kyrene Community Education's signature Play Day event is back for the 2023-24 school year. The lineup 

includes over 40 booths and activities, food trucks and musical performances to keep the entire family 

entertained. New this year, Kyrene will be offering onsite registration support for the 2024-25 school 

year! 

  

Mark your calendars and check www.kyrene.org/playday for updates. 
 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/exLKoAhOfQNFB1XjMkM6vA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0TjaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS84a2N4WGFzdjhPdV94bFN0ZWxMQkVRfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSbk5TcnFQMFE3YUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdVpYWmxiblJpY21sMFpTNWpiMjB2WlM4M01ETTNORGcwTURrME16Y19ZV1ptUFc5a1pIUmtkR055WldGMGIzSlhCM05qYUc5dmJHMUNDbVZUYXZkVFpZZHZYY1JTRVVGRVpVWnZaVUJyZVhKbGJtVXViM0puV0FRQUFBQUJXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmVVoShdZRsZR4NSEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/W8sGkJrLBOJA4MN0p5jPHw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0S_aHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9GcWRLcVFrQy1rNjB1VGZvM2x4Z0Z3fn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSblBTOGpQMFFlYUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWEzbHlaVzVsTG05eVp5OXdiR0Y1WkdGNVZ3ZHpZMmh2YjJ4dFFncGxWYVA3VzJVYkdjMUxVaEZCUkdWR2IyVkFhM2x5Wlc1bExtOXlaMWdFQUFBQUFRfn5XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmVVoShdZRsZR4NSEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB


  

 

  
 

 

 

Before & After School Enrollment Changes 
 

 

Dear Kyrene Families, 

  

Planning for the 2024-25 school year is already underway, and we want to make you aware of changes 

to enrollment for Community Education programs, including Kids Club, After Hours, and Community 

and Signature Preschool. Beginning this year, all Community Education programming will open 

registration on the same day that general enrollment begins. Mark your calendar for January 9! 

  

Another change this year will ensure all Kyrene families have an equal opportunity to register for 

before and after school programming, which can fill up quickly. In fairness to families who have been 

waitlisted in past years, there will be no pre-registration option for currently enrolled students this 



year. Registration for Kids Club and After Hours for the 2024-25 school year will open for all students 

on January 9 at 6:30 a.m. in the Community Ed registration portal. We strongly encourage interested 

families to be online promptly at 6:30 a.m. to begin registration.  

  

Families enrolling students in Community or Signature Preschool programs will also register through the 

Community Ed registration portal on January 9. If you are registering a child for Integrated Preschool or 

looking to change Kyrene schools, that can be done through the Kyrene general enrollment portal. 

  

Open enrollment information 

Preschool information 

Community Education information 

  

Remember: whether you are planning to change your child’s school, register a new preschool or 

kindergarten student, or secure a spot in a before or after school program for the 2024-25 school 

year, enrollment day is January 9! 

  

Summer 2024 program registration will open March 4, 2024. 

  

Sincerely, 

Kyrene School District 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Aprende offers a variety of clubs, activities and organizations. Click here for Club/Activity information. 

  

An Activity Bus is offered on Tuesdays & Thursdays at 4:15pm. 

A pass is required for transportation. Please fill out & bring to the front office. Students will keep the 

pass for the entire year. Click here for Pass/Route information. 
 

 

  
 

 

 

Wag Wednesdays 
 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/hGCmgtRLO4HM-7BLF00bXA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0S7aHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS96U1ZSc2FqNnVzaXhJdU1xNmt4dEVBfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSbkxPazhQMFFjYUhSMGNITTZMeTlyZVhKbGJtVXVZMlV1Wld4bGVXOHVZMjl0TDFjSGMyTm9iMjlzYlVJS1pVRzh0VXRsdFE5REJGSVJRVVJsUm05bFFHdDVjbVZ1WlM1dmNtZFlCQUFBQUFFflcHc2Nob29sbUIKZVWhKF1lGxlHg1IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/5C8kSP520RbxjxQJ6Kmmmg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0TDaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9odGktZVl0eXFlcXNjY2U2RVhfU1VRfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSbkxPazhQMFFoYUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWEzbHlaVzVsTG05eVp5OVFZV2RsTHpRME1UQXhWd2R6WTJodmIyeHRRZ3BsUWJ5MVMyVzFEME1FVWhGQlJHVkdiMlZBYTNseVpXNWxMbTl5WjFnRUFBQUFBUX5-VwdzY2hvb2xtQgplVaEoXWUbGUeDUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/pq6obp3HXzHjTsmdDRb82g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0S_aHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS91dklZaEFLZ3hpa3h4Z1hJc2ZUTVJ3fn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSbkxPazhQMFFnYUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWEzbHlaVzVsTG05eVp5OXdjbVZ6WTJodmIyeFhCM05qYUc5dmJHMUNDbVZCdkxWTFpiVVBRd1JTRVVGRVpVWnZaVUJyZVhKbGJtVXViM0puV0FRQUFBQUJXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmVVoShdZRsZR4NSEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/EUqiXPnP0x1JjLkwkCYgow~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0TbaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9yTlRLQzc4dzhXd2NHR0o4d2RVa2NRfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSbkxPazhQMFEwYUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWEzbHlaVzVsTG05eVp5OXphWFJsTDBSbFptRjFiSFF1WVhOd2VEOVFZV2RsU1VROU1USTFNMWNIYzJOb2IyOXNiVUlLWlVHOHRVdGx0UTlEQkZJUlFVUmxSbTlsUUd0NWNtVnVaUzV2Y21kWUJBQUFBQUV-VwdzY2hvb2xtQgplVaEoXWUbGUeDUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Kr4poEauF9XYOoxiSOExFg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0RkaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vcHJlc2VudGF0aW9uL2QvMWFsa0JadXN6aGFEN1ZHb1ZQczFKZmIyWDBYYUFKaFpGaWlocDZVT19VVTgvZWRpdD91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZVWhKF1lGxlHg1IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/wob3CE9qkxcSXUg8zsHtJA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0RSaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xbzhZZDUtR2luSkNOQWIwOU0wcDdhM2JDMWduWVh1d0Uvdmlldz91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZVWhKF1lGxlHg1IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


  

  

Bring your pup to Aprende student drop-off on Wednesdays from 

7:50am to 8:15am for a little treat! 

  

Just roll down your window and Staudohar will pop a Bubba Bite 

into your pup's mouth! 
 

 

  
 

 

 

Tax Credit Donations 
 

 

Please consider making a tax credit donation to help support some of the following at Aprende: 

Performing Arts, Athletics, Clubs, AVID, Field Trips, etc. 

  

These programs help develop well-rounded students, who in turn, build strong communities. Arizona 

statute allows individuals to donate $200 and couples to donate $400 for a dollar-to-dollar tax credit. 

You can donate online through our Payment Portal. 

  

Thank you for your continued support! 

  

 

  
 

Important: Sign up for Text Messages 

In the event of an emergency, text messages are the fastest and most effective way to communicate 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Nx_ISOUKlKCUcFm5YKHBMg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0QoaHR0cHM6Ly9hei1reXJlbmUuaW50b3VjaHJlY2VpcHRpbmcuY29tL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZVWhKF1lGxlHg1IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


information to families. You must opt in to receive text communications! Text “Y” or “yes” to 67587 to 

begin receiving text messages from our school and Kyrene School District. 
 

 

  
 

 

 

  

Quicklinks 

  

- School Website  

- Breakfast/Lunch Menu  

- Calendar of Events 

- ParentVue and StudentVue 

- PTSO Information 
 

 

Contact Us 
 

 

Kyrene Aprende Middle School 

777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd. E. #2 

Chandler, AZ 85226 

  

Phone: 480-541-6200 

Fax: 480-541-6210 

Attendance: 480-541-6201 
 

School Hours: 8:20am-3:05pm 

Office Hours: 7:30am-4:00pm 

  

  

  
 

 

A+ School of ExcellenceTM 
 

  

  

      

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/_6gsp51oajYPMBcbnunrbw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0QaaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9hcHJXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmVVoShdZRsZR4NSEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/b3jBICGUqKl2t8kmNrzgXg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0QgaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9QYWdlLzEzNjlXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmVVoShdZRsZR4NSEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/dS9MvMG1gypRDrsw5wVjug~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0Q3aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9QYWdlLzE0I2NhbGVuZGFyOS8yMDIzMTEwMy9tb250aFcHc2Nob29sbUIKZVWhKF1lGxlHg1IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/BO2gA97843xQF95Ib9zfYg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0QvaHR0cHM6Ly9hei1rc2QtcHN2LmVkdXBvaW50LmNvbS9QWFAyX0xvZ2luLmFzcHhXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmVVoShdZRsZR4NSEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/KpR2izRXOszLAuvlCrGnfw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0QhaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9QYWdlLzIxMjQxVwdzY2hvb2xtQgplVaEoXWUbGUeDUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ZWwza42tA0R9RiSps0CLQA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0QuaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZmFjZWJvb2suY29tL2t5cmVuZWFwcmVuZGVqYWd1YXJzL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZVWhKF1lGxlHg1IRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/4g93DKineSKTOxlFwuqwzw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnPlwhP0QhaHR0cHM6Ly90d2l0dGVyLmNvbS9reXJlbmVzY2hvb2xzVwdzY2hvb2xtQgplVaEoXWUbGUeDUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
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